SHILOH COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #1

21751 N 575" Street
Hume, Illinois 61932-7013

Phone: 217-531-1850 Fax: 217.531.1851
Mr. Bill Myers
myersb@shilohl.org

Superintendent
Mrs. Morgan Wilhoit Ms. Amy Jones
Principal-PreK-8 Principal-High School
wilhoitm@shilohl1.org jonesa@shilohl.org
Voice Mail 1002 Voice Mail 3005

Dear Parents and Guardians,

At Shiloh CUSD #1, we work diligently to keep students safe and maintain open lines of
communication with our families. It's extremely important for us to make sure you have
the facts directly from us.

The district implemented our Threat Assessment Plan when we became aware a student
had created a list with names of students he wanted to harm because he felt they were
being unkind to him. Our counselor and administration interviewed the student and
determined the student did not possess any weapons and never intended to carry out
the threat. The Sheriff's office was notified per our safety plan.

While | understand situations like this can be unsettling, | assure you Shiloh CUSD #1
takes this matter seriously. We are confident it is safe for students to attend school and
that nobody is in danger. The safety and security of our students is our top priority, and
we will always do everything we can to ensure every child feels safe in our buildings.

Out of an abundance of caution, the district will continue to monitor this situation closely.
We have plans and procedures in place for situations like this and continue to follow
them.

| also want to take this opportunity to talk about the bigger picture and how situations like
this reinforce the dangers of spreading misinformation on social media as well as the
importance of practicing kindness. There were falsehoods shared about this incident on
social media that are damaging to the people involved. Please talk to your child and
model appropriate behavior concerning social media use and how our words, even
online, can be hurtful to others.

In addition, | think this situation highlights that kindness matters. We never want any
student to feel bullied and turn to an extreme measure like this. We want everyone,
students and adults, in our buildings to always treat others with respect.

To close, we have wonderful students, caring staff and supportive families in our
communities. Let’s all work together and continue to build upon our successes. Thank
you for your patience and support.

Sincerely,
Bill Myers, Superintendent

Our purpose is to be the very best version of ourselves, every day.
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